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This is to inform all concerned that the Philippine Society of Youth Science Clubs,
Inc. will be conducting the 2017 National Children’s Science Interactive Workshop
(NCSIW 2017} in Luzon with the theme “"Chemical X: Decrypting the Secret Formula” on
December 18-21, 2017.

Attached is a letter from Mr. Andre A. Borromeo, Director, NCSIW 2017, for
reference and information.

LYN V.[LANSANGAN
Chief, School Governance and Operations Division
Officer-in-Charge
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October 18, 2017

Dr. Malcolm S. Garma ;
{(OIC) Regional Director ‘
Department of Education — Region 3

Maimpis, City of San Fernando, Pampanga

Dear Dr. Garma, :
Greetings from the Science Clubbing Movement!

The Pambansang Kapisanan ng mga Kabataan Samahan ng Agham (Philippine Soci-
ety of Youth Science Clubs), Inc. is a countrywide organization committed in upholding
the significance of science clubbing and in promoting science, technology and environ-
ment as its main thrust. In a span of 46 years, the PSYSC has conducted positive, practical
and realistic activities and programs for elementary and secondary students which en-
hance not just the academic perspective of each science clubber but their environmental
and social aware-ness as well.

On December 18-21, 2017, we will be conducting the 2017 National Chiidren's Science
Interactive Workshop (NCSIW 2017) in Luzon with the theme "Chemical X: Decrypting
the Secret Formula.” This year's NCSIW will focus on understanding the fundamental
concepts, current trends and breakthroughs in the field of Chemistry. NCSIW 2017 also
aims to promote research and development among elementary students by exposing
them to chemistry being a field of study and a possible career path. Other activities which
will be highlighted are series of lectures and workshops, educational field trip, and other
fun-filled learning activities.

Chemistry is a vital field of science to engage the children as it has extensive applications
covering the areas of industry, medicine, agriculture, consumer products, food security
and other advanced fields of science and technology. Introducing them to chemistry will
expose them to the wonders and boundless potential of this fundamental field of science
and hope-fully encourage them to take an active role in its development. Hence, we
would like to seek your provision by helping us in disseminating this information
through issuing advisories and endorsement to schools in your region. Attached here
is the sample format of the memorandum which you can follow,

The organization is very eager on imparting this knowledge in the youth. With your aid
and expertise, we may be able to train young minds into an environmentally aware and
concerned citizen of this country continually supporting the science clubbing movement.

We are hoping for your positive response. Should you have questions, please do not hes-
itate to contact us through the numbers indicated above and look for Ms. Rosalinda Aber
{Administrative Officer) or email us at csiw@psysc.org. Please allow us to follow up on this
matter.

Thank you very much and more power!
In service of the Filipino Youth,
ANDRE A. BORROMEO

Director

NCSIW 2017
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KENT ELMANN CADALIN DR. MANOLO G. MENA
President Chairperson
PSYSC National Executive Council 2017-2019 PSYSC Board of Trustees 2017-2019
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